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President’s Message 
 
Happy summer!  I hope everyone is having a 
happy and healthy 2025.   
 
As we move into these warm summer days, 
my time as President of the Barnstable County 
Bar Association has come to an end and I hap-
pily pass the “gavel” to your new President, 
Emir Sehic. 
 
Over the past year, the BCBA has significant-
ly expanded our resources for the community.  
The Probate and Family Court Lawyer of the 
Day program now serves the Nantucket and 
Dukes Division of the P&F Court, and our 
Conciliation program has expanded to includ-
ed the Nantucket Division of the P&F Court.   
 
Our Housing Court Lawyer of the Day pro-
gram is a year old and has done a wonderful 
job meeting the needs of Housing Court liti-
gants. 
 
Thank you to our many volunteers with the 
Lawyer of the Day program, both in the Pro-
bate and Family Court, and in the Southeast 
Housing Court, and all of the attorneys who 
volunteer with our Conciliation program.  If 
you are interested in volunteering, reach out to 
Joe Moynihan. 
 
To further show our thanks, the BCBA is plan-
ning on hosting a volunteer appreciation din-
ner in the fall.  Stay tuned for more infor-
mation about this event! 
 
We kicked off the new association year in 
September with a Probate Court Bench-Bar,  

 
 
welcoming Judge Denise Meagher to Barnsta-
ble and wishing Judge Angela Ordoñez well in 
her retirement.  Joining Judge Meagher and 
Judge Ordoñez on the panel for a Q&A were 
Judge Tierney, Register Welsh Perrino, Fist 
Asst. Register Long, Asst. Register Couture, 
Asst. Chief of Probation Hercun, AJCM 
Pouliot, and AJCM Friel.  This event was fol-
lowed by an informal social at Mattakeese 
Wharf Restaurant, sponsored by Sehic Law, 
PLLC. 
 
In November we held our autumn Bench & 
Bar at Alberto’s with guest speakers Judge 
Ordoñez and Scott Nickerson, Clerk of 
Courts, as a thank you for their years of ser-
vice to the legal community. 
 
The perennial favorite volunteer event at Cape 
Abilities was back again this year, with volun-
teers spending an afternoon in early December 
at the Cape Abilities Farm helping the organi-
zation get ready for the holiday season.  
Thank you to Board member Sara Kohls for 
spearheading this volunteer opportunity. 
 
With changes to the abuse prevention order 
law, the BCBA hosted a training on Coercive 
Control in February, with a presentation from 
Attorney Jamie Sabino of Mass. Law Reform 
Institute, and a Q&A with Judge Lynch, Judge 
Tierney, Register Welsh Perrino, DA Galibois, 
and Attorney Susan Callan.  Thank you to 
Board member Heidi Grinsell Couture for or-
ganizing a great event! 
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We started the spring with a social event at 
Barnstable Brewing, welcoming new admit-
tees to the Bar and to Barnstable County.  
Thank you to Rose Mase and Jed Grimm, our 
Board members who were in charge of the 
Young Lawyers Division and putting this 
event together. 
 
The Massachusetts Appeals Court sat in the 
Barnstable Superior Court on June 4 and the 
BCAB hosted a lunch reception for the Justic-
es and their staff following oral arguments at 
the Dolphin Restaurant, sponsored by the Law 
Office of Erin Barnes and Michael I. Flores, 
PC. 
 
Finally, at the June Annual Meeting, we wel-
comed Susan Moran as the new Clerk of 
Courts for the Barnstable Superior Court and 
approved the proposed Officers for the up-
coming year. 
 
The BCBA could not function without the 
hard work of Executive Director Joe Moyni-
han—be sure to thank Joe for all he does! 
 
Members will all soon receive an email from 
Joe with information about the new member-
ship renewal process and membership offer-
ings.  The BCBA website is in the final stages 
of an update, including an online membership 
directory where you can choose to have a 
publicly available profile identifying your 
firm and practice area, as well as the ability 
to post to the BCBA’s online job board.  Take 
advantage of these membership features . . .  

 
 
and renew your BCBA membership! 
 
A final thank you to the BCBA Board for 
their dedication to the organization.  And, 
welcome to our new Board members,  Elea-
nor P. Williams, Katie Sugermeyer, and 
Charles Sabbatt. 
 
 
Good luck and enjoy the new association 
year! 
 
 

Crissa A. Morton 
President, 2024-2025 
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Dear Association Members: Can You Help an Asylum Applicant? 
 
My office has met with representatives of the Immigration Resource Center at Community Action Committee 
of Cape Cod & Islands (CACCI) to see if lawyers that are not immigration lawyers could assist them in any 
way to deal with a huge case volume.  
 
In many cases, asylum applicants need assistance in completing paperwork and there are options for attorneys 
to file Limited Appearances to assist with paperwork. We've started this process in our office assisting an asy-
lum applicant that was here on Temporary Protected Status (TPS). She is employed in hospitality, has two 
children and was driven out of her home in Haiti by unspeakable violence. The details are horrific. We are 
learning ourselves as we work our way through the process. 
 
There is also the option to go further and assist at the asylum interview itself. 
 
We are hoping to get together a group of caring lawyers that might even take one case, but anything we can do 
will help. Once we have a good enough group, we would schedule an educational meeting at CACCI and if we 
have off cape lawyers, we could also do it as a Zoom meeting. 
 
We are not looking to become immigration lawyers. We're just looking to provide some needed help to good 
people in need during a humanitarian crisis. If you can help even one family, that's a wonderful thing. 
If you'd like to be on our list, please email me at bruce@bierlaw.com. 
 
Thanks very much, Bruce 
 

Attorney Bruce A. Bierhans 
Law Offices of Bruce A. Bierhans LLC 
540 Main St. Suite 17 
Hyannis, MA 02601 
508-775-4500 (Office) 

mailto:bruce@bierlaw.com



